Association of University and College Employees

LOCAL No. 1 (U.B.C.)

October 13, 1977

Mr. W.L.Clark Asst. Director Employee Relations Dept. Campus Mail

Dear Mr. Clark;

Your letter of September 16, 1977 to Pat Gibson contains the University's bill for the attendance of several Union members at the Kevin Grace Arbitration on Wednesday September 7, 1977.

When the Union remits its cheque for this bill it will do so less the charge for the attendance of Ray Galbraith who was a subpoenaed witness. Article 16.01 (a) provides explicitly that "an employee who is called ... as a subpoenaed witness shall continue to receive her/his regular pay."

Yours truly,

Ann Hutchison, on behalf of

Grievance Committee

Gran Hutchison

cc: R.A.Grant

A.U.C.E. Executive Committee